RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

JUNE 14, 2005

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, June 14th, 2005 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Douglas Woods, President/Director 

Peter Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott


Holger Christiansen, Secretary/Director
& Cowan, P.C.



Lindsay Case, Director


Terry Schooler & Lori VonFeldt; 

                       






Schooler & Associates, Inc. 

(Asst. Secretary)

Al Watson

Steve McQuilken

Virgil Sanchez, ESI

Jeff Hodsdon, LSC

Bill Davis, C/S Utilities

Harold Fransen, C/S Utilities

Lagenna Goss, Banning Lewis

Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
Mr. Doug Woods called the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m.  

Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal
Motion to approve May 05 minutes and excuse Mr. Cone and Mr. Green made by Mr. Christiansen and seconded by Mr. Case.  Motion passed.

Engineering 

& Design
Made by Mr. McQuilken:  See New Business

3.a. Status Project III – Out to Bid: 

3.b. Environmental Assessment Status:

Manager’s Report

4.a. Project III Funding/Current Fund Balances: Mr. Schooler reported that it would take approximately 7.8 million to construct Phase III, The County will have 6.5 million from State funding.  The District will need only 1.5 million and we have those funds without applying for more bond funds, which means the District is in pretty good shape.  The District has talked about waiting to make a decision regarding getting more bond funding until the School District 49 meeting, but with Woodmen Heights and Cedarwood coming into the District in 2007, it will help our assessed value and put us in a better position.

4.b. Banning/Lewis Exemption: To be discussed at the next Board meeting.

4.c. Money Market Account: Mr. Schooler reported that research is still taking place to find the highest interest return.  So far we have Wells Fargo at 2.77%, Adams Bank at 2.5%, and Southern Colorado Bank at 2.6%.  We will have a decision by the next meeting.

4.d. Design meeting – Penrose Frontage: Mr. Schooler met with Mr. Christiansen and hospital representatives regarding design details, which an agreement was made on curb and gutter from Powers to the top of the hill past Tutt.
Legal Report 
Mr. Susemihl had nothing to report.

Building Permit 

& Platting Fees
Mr. Schooler submitted a copy of the fees collected to date to be made a part of the record.

Old Business



Move of approval to pay invoices made by Mr. Case and seconded by Mr. Christiansen.  Motion passed unanimously.

New Business

Access request by Woodmen Heights by Mr. Sanchez:

Mr. Sanchez inquired as to the coordination of design for the Woodmen Road corridor phase 3 in respect to Woodmen Heights and the utilities from Tutt Blvd. east to…. and the coordination between Woodmen Road, Cedarwood, Banning/Lewis and Woodmen Heights.

There was extensive discussion regarding the ride-in and ride-outs, acceleration and deceleration lanes, and intersections that all need to be coordinated on Woodmen Road.  It was determined that one of the three intersections was already designed by Mr. Hodsdon’s office and if the projects are not in the scope of work for DMJM they cannot do anything with it until the City endorses it.  Mr. Virgil stated that he has an approved Master Traffic Plan in the works.

Mr. McQuilken indicated that he is working with the County with Safety Project B from Marksheffel to Meridian and will hopefully advertise from Powers to Marksheffel this fall.  He announced the 4-year anniversary with the Environmental Assessment that is still holding them up, but has been submitted to Federal Highways.  The next step is to have a public meeting in July and issue a record document to widen Woodmen Road.  If the meeting goes well then the District is looking at September/October for the 4-lane section to be completed.  Black Forest to Marksheffel will be a 4-lane with another 2 lanes additional in the future.  It is being designed for 60 MPH. 

 There was some concern regarding the elevation of the road and the retaining walls as well as future access roads being built.  Mr. Schooler discussed the church’s problem with the frontage road and needing direct access to the ride in ride out and the plans still being under design.  Mr. Hodsdon confirmed that he is working with the church and would like to put an intersection in and inquired as to the grading being done or not.  The Board encouraged Mr. Hodsdon to get with Mr. McQuilken as soon as possible to work out the details as the District is moving very quickly on their work.

The Board showed concern regarding City standards being met for Woodmen Road so that it won’t have to be redone later on.  Mr. McQuilken reassured the Board that they were meeting with the City monthly and the EA is an issue because it states that we can only build 4 County lanes at this time.  It was noted that building the road at a County standard with shoulders could then be re-striped to a city 6-lane later.  Mr. Christiansen stated that Penrose Hospital would be breaking ground this fall and wants the 6-lane now.  Mr. McQuilken explained that DMJM is working on the problem and there is question regarding the curb and gutter.  Mr. Schooler indicated that the City has deferred to the County.  Mr. Christiansen and was concerned about future obligations for property owners and the road being built right in the first place.  

The Board agreed that everyone would have to pay their fees, even Penrose Hospital.

Mr. Sanchez stated regarding Marksheffel north that the preliminary plans do not show the new intersection and it is part of phase 1 with Woodmen Valley Chapel.  Blueprints have been put on hold until there is design coordination with the District.

Mr. Schooler suggested to the Board to make the recommendation to County Staff that the Marksheffel extension, the right-in right-out, and the Black Forest 4-laning is logical to incorporate it into the land construction.

Mr. Sanchez indicated that he was working with the Colorado Springs Utilities on the 300-foot utility line easement and requested approval from the Board to start the grading before Woodmen Road actually starts on the area.  The only conflict is the issue with Mountain View Electric and the biggest issue is how to reroute the water lines.  Mr. Sanchez is working on the grading plan now and will have it to everyone by the end of the week.  Mr. Fransen further discussed the easements that Colorado Springs Utilities will need.  Mr. Sanchez was given the approval of the Board to go ahead with his plans subject to coordination with Mr. McQuilken.  The easement will be deeded to the City and Mr. Susemihl stated that if the easement were ever developed they would have to reimburse the District.

A motion was made by Mr. Case for the approval of design coordination with Woodmen Road Metro District on Phase III on the extension of Marksheffel, the ride-in ride-out to Tutt Blvd, and the 4-laning of Black Forest be phased into the design seconded by Mr. Christiansen.  Motion passed.

General 

Discussion
No general discussion.
Next Meeting
The next regular meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, July19th, 2005 at 8:30 a.m.  Meetings will continue to be held in the new El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.  

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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